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LDAO SEAC CIRCULAR
 April 2012

The Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) SEAC Circular is published 5 times a year, in September, November, February, April and June.

The following are some topics that your SEAC should be looking at in the next couple of months.  As usual action items will be underlined, and summarized at the end. Suggestions for Effective practices will appear in red.
Feel free to share any of this information or the attachments with other SEAC members.  As always, when you are planning to introduce a motion for the consideration of SEAC, it is particularly important that you share all related background items with your fellow SEAC reps.

The topics covered by this SEAC Circular:
1. Learning Disabilities Working Group
2. Drummond Report Recommendations

3. Provincial Budget & Special Education funding for 2012-13
4. Memo on Personal Information Sharing
5. School Safety procedures


List of Supplementary Materials:

1. Key Messages from LD Working Group (attached)
2. LDAO Response to the Report of the Drummond Commission on the Reform of Ontario's Public Service
3. Education funding for 2012-13
2012-13 Funding in addition to Grants for Student Needs
4. Memo on Personal Information Sharing March 2012 (attached)
5. MACSE February 2012 meeting highlights (attached)


1. Learning Disabilities Working Group
In June 2011 the Special Education Policy & Programs Branch of the Ministry of Education set up a Learning Disabilities Working Group, to provide expertise and share knowledge with the Ministry of Education in the area of LDs, inform the review of PPM 8 Learning Disabilities, inform the development of Guidelines for Learning Disabilities, and support the development of a repository of relevant resources on LD that will be available to school boards electronically. 

At their January meeting the working group members reviewed a draft of a new PPM and provided feedback. This feedback was incorporated into a new draft which was reviewed at the March meeting. Also at the March meeting, preliminary feedback was given to a draft Guidelines for Special Education Programs and Services for Students with Learning Disabilities. The next meeting will be in May.

2. Drummond Report Recommendations
In March 2011 the Ontario government established the Drummond Commission to provide advice on how to make long-term, fundamental changes to the way government delivers services, as part of its commitment to eliminate the deficit by 2017-18 while protecting education and health care. The report was received in February 2012, and there were a number of issues addressed that had the potential to impact individuals and families who are dealing with LDs. LDAO prepared a response and sent this with a letter to Premier McGuinty, copied to the Ministers of Education, Children & Youth Services, Community & Social Services, and Training, Colleges & Universities. 

Under the section on Elementary and Secondary Education, LDAO made the following recommendations:

LDAO recommends that the number of high school credits a student can take without user fees not be limited to 32 successfully completed credits, especially for students with special education needs. 
LDAO recommends that any change to allow school boards to charge transportation user fees include the provisions mentioned in the report: “Provisions could be put in place to ensure that lower-income, special needs and rural students do not have their access to learning restricted.”

LDAO recommends that current levels of funding be maintained for non-teaching staff who support students with special education needs.

LDAO recommends that the Ministry of Education support evidence-based program delivery models for students with special education needs, and develop a system-wide procedure to track student progress and achievement in academic skills and in areas such as communication skills, social skills or behaviour management.
LDAO recommends that any review of effectiveness of Section 23 programs includes the need for improvements to transition processes into and out of these programs, and for better continuity of implementation of IEPs.

LDAO recommends that the Ministry of Education consider the many vital functions that the Demonstration Schools fulfil, and continue to support those functions. If any change to the present system is to be considered, the Ministry should create an accountable method of assuring that students with severe or complex LDs would continue to receive the services they require across the province, and should maintain and extend the expert resource services currently available to parents, educators and school boards through the Demonstration Schools.
LDAO supports the recommendation quoted from the Pascal report of “making schools ‘true community hubs’ for service delivery.”
For further discussion of these issues and recommendations to other ministries you can read the full LDAO Response at: LDAO Response to the Report of the Drummond Commission on the Reform of Ontario's Public Service

3. Provincial Budget & Special Education funding for 2012-13
Not all recommendations in the Drummond Report were followed up in the March 27, 2012 Ontario budget, but the Ministry of Education did decide to:

· Limit funding for high school credits beyond 34 (four more than required for graduation) starting in 2013-14. 
In a March 29, 2012 funding memo to Directors of Education Assistant Deputy Minister Sékaly stated “As the mechanics of this cap must meet diverse student needs, the Ministry will consult on how best to achieve this, including consultation on possible exemptions.” The memo went on to say that input would be sought from parents and students as well as sector partners. SEACs may be included in this consultation or may make recommendations to their school boards to pass on to the Ministry
Other areas to note in the Special Education Budget announcements for 2012-13:
· Funding of $20M to fund 220 additional Grade 7 and 8 Student Success and Literacy and Numeracy Teachers.
· Funding of $20M to fund 215 additional secondary teachers to support locally developed strategies to expand high school programming.
· Despite the fiscal constraints the government will be providing stability in special education funding for 2012-13, as funding through the Special Education Grant (SEG) is projected to remain at approximately $2.52B.
· For the past three years, funding provided through the Classroom Computers component of the Pupil Foundation Grant has been constrained by $25M. Starting in 2012-13, this $25M reduction will continue on a permanent basis.
· As part of the 2011-12 GSN, the Ministry made a $21M reduction in funding for Professional Development. This reduction will continue on a permanent basis.
· Funding for Curriculum and Teaching Specialists will be reduced by approximately 15 percent in 2012-13. Curriculum and Teaching Specialists are teacher consultants and

coordinators, such as reading specialists and program specialists.
Further details on Funding for 2012-13 can be found at:
Education funding for 2012-13       2012-13 Funding in addition to Grants for Student Needs

You may also wish to read comments by People for Education at:
www.peopleforeducation.ca/pfe-news/what-will-this-years-budget-mean-for-schools/ 

SEAC members should ask for a presentation on the implications of these funding announcements for their school board special education budget.

4.  Memo on Personal Information Sharing
On March 22, 2012 then Deputy Minister Kevin Costante sent a Memo to Directors outlining some privacy procedures in actions relating to safety issues. For example, “Boards must maintain confidentiality of student information. Prior to disclosure, the principal must inform staff to treat any information disclosed about a student or incident, as confidential.” In cases where a student is transferred to another school for reasons related to school safety, there should be a transfer meeting, and “the student that is being moved and his or her parents should also be invited to the transfer meeting. Schools must make reasonable efforts to accommodate parent participation at this meeting.”
The Information & Privacy Commissioner of Ontario released A Guide to Ontario Legislation Covering the Release of Students' Personal Information which discusses when personal information must be disclosed and when it may be disclosed.

5. School Safety procedures
Some of you may have heard about an issue raised by the Simcoe County DSB SEAC about the use of blocker shields by staff accompanying some students with special education needs www.ctv.ca/CTVNews/Canada/20120326/barrie-school-special-needs-foam-blockers-120326/.

This situation raises a general issue about the role of SEACs in school board decision-making about behaviour management policies. SEAC members should ask to be consulted about any such policies for students with special education needs that are developed by their boards. 


ACTION ITEMS
· SEACs may wish to discuss the limiting of funding for high school credits and the implications for students with special education needs. If not consulted directly by the Ministry of Education SEACs could make recommendations to their school boards to pass on to the Ministry.
· SEAC members should ask for a presentation on the implications of the 2012-13 funding announcements for their school board special education budget.
· SEAC members should ask to be consulted about any behaviour management policies for students with special education needs that are developed by their boards.

Questions?  E-mail:  Diane Wagner at dianew@ldao.ca or call (416) 929-4311 Ex. 22
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